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Reception Bubble Closure – Return Date Change 
 

19th November 2020 
 
Dear all, 
 
Further to my letter on Monday about the occurrence of a positive case of Covid-19 in your child’s bubble 
and the subsequent closing of the bubble for 14 days I am writing with some more information.  
 
Since the closure on Monday one of the individuals self-isolating has since developed symptoms and tested 
positive. As the bubble was together on Monday, while this person was asymptomatic but possibly infectious, 
we have to take the 14 day isolation period for everyone in the bubble from this day of last contact – not the 
Friday we had been going by for the initial infection.  
 
This means that instead of being able to re-open the bubble from Monday 30th we will be reopening the 
bubble from Tuesday 1st December.  
 
Should anyone test positive from the bubble from this point forward it should not affect the re-opening date 
for everyone as long as the staff and children are self-isolating properly as there will have been no contact 
with anyone who tests positive from here forward while they are in the pre-symptom infectious period of 48 
hours.  
 
We hope that you were all able to speak with Beth when she called and have been able to access the 
learning resources that have been put up on the website. Beth will continue to call over the period of self-
isolation and we will update the learning resources online periodically.  
 
You can access the learning resources on the Reception home learning page directly at the following 
addresss (there is an easy click link in the notification window that comes up on the home page 
www.fleet.camden.sch): 
 
https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/learning/home-learning-for-class-bubble-closures-2020-21/reception-class-
bubble-closure-home-learning-2020-21 
 
In the meantime if you need anything at all in terms of learning resources – paper, pencils etc. or have any 
questions please call the office and leave a message or email us (details are at the top of this letterhead) 
and we will get back to you as soon as we can. 
 
We hope everyone is safe and well and our thoughts and best wishes are with the two individuals who have 
unfortunately come down with Covid-19.  
 
We look forward to welcoming you back to Fleet on Tuesday 1st December @ 9am.  
 

Best wishes 

 
Don McGibbon 
Head Teacher 

http://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@fleet.camden.sch.uk
http://www.fleet.camden.sch/
https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/learning/home-learning-for-class-bubble-closures-2020-21/reception-class-bubble-closure-home-learning-2020-21
https://www.fleet.camden.sch.uk/learning/home-learning-for-class-bubble-closures-2020-21/reception-class-bubble-closure-home-learning-2020-21

